
2025.7.9 Saitama Pref.

説明の内容（はなして いる こと）
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Hi, everyone.
This is the Financial Affairs Division from the Saitama 
Prefectural Education Bureau.
Today we will be talking about the costs associated 
with attending high school.
Let's start with school expenses.
There are a number of things you will need to pay for 
to go to high school, including an enrollment fee, 
course fees, uniforms, sports uniforms, textbooks and 
a tablet device.
You will need to purchase uniforms and textbooks 
when you begin high school.
You will also need to pay for other costs, including 
student council fees and the cost of school trips.
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The cost of enrollment and course fees vary by the 
type of high school.
For example, the enrollment fee for full-time public 
high schools is 5,650 yen.
The total course fees for one year is 118,800 yen.
On the other hand, part-time public high schools have 
an enrollment fee of 2,100 yen.
The total course fees for one year is 32,400 yen.
However, you can apply to have your course fees 
exempted.
Enrollment and course fees for private high schools 
vary from school to school.
You can see the approximate costs listed in this table.
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The cost of uniforms and textbooks also varies by 
school.
Please contact the high school directly for more 
information about these costs.
There are fee reductions and financial support 
available to aid with these costs, including enrollment 
and course fees.
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Next, we will talk about financial support systems for 
school expenses.
Saitama Prefecture offers financial support systems 
to help cover the cost of going to high school.
Some of these systems requirement repayment, and 
some do not.
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Let's begin by talking about the three systems that do 
not require repayment.
First, the High School Tuition Support Fund.
This system provides assistance to help cover the 
cost of course fees.
Next, the Assistance for Parents of Private High 
School Students.
This system provides assistance with course fees and 
other fees at private schools.
Lastly, the Saitama Allowance for High School 
Education.
This system provides assistance with expenses other 
than course fees, such as the cost of textbooks.
Students who would like to receive assistance 
through these systems can apply after entering high 
school.
Your high school will provide you with information on 
how to apply.

6

The financial support system that requires repayment 
is the Loan for High School Education in Saitama 
Prefecture.
This system allows you to take out a loan to pay for 
your high school expenses.
You can choose how much you would like to borrow.
However, remember to choose carefully as you will be 
required to repay this money after you graduate high 
school.
You can apply in November during your third year of 
junior high school, or in April after entering high 
school.
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There may be other financial support systems offered 
by the municipality that you live in. Please inquire at 
your local city or town office.
There are also high schools that offer partial 
reductions for enrollment and miscellaneous fees.
Please ask a teacher at your high school prior to or 
soon after enrolling.
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For more information about these systems, please 
visit us at the Financial Affairs Division booth at the 
Guidance for Admission to High School Information 
Session.
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